LaCrosse Community Pride
Board of Directors meeting minutes
01212022
Present were: Jeff, Lois, Tami, Kelli, Peggy, Sarah, Alex, Paige and guest Jordan Jennings


Jeff called the meeting to order at 7:07am

Report from Jordan Jennings, Principal, LaCrosse School District
82 currently enrolled (not including preschoolers), possibly 2 more coming; sports is a  ‘go’; robotics has an extended season since they placed 4th in the Royal City competition; FFA is active; 3/10 there will be a science night, a reading night in April, and music concert in the spring; there is a levy coming up on 2/8 to cover 20% of operating costs for 2023-2024; Lois suggested that Jordan put photos of the gym project in the Gathering Place to share with the community while the project in in process. 

Meeting minutes presented via email; Alex made a motion to accept the minutes with just changes of the accidental references to ‘2021’ to 2022. Kelli seconded; motion carried unanimously. 

The list of current bills was sent ahead of the meeting-some have been paid ahead of the meeting, some preapproved by Jeff; there was an issue with the McGregor Risk check not arriving in time for the deadline, so Lois paid the deposit on her LCP credit card so there wouldn’t be late fees and/or reinstatement fees. When that check arrives, McGregor Risk will refund the overpayment. 
Kelli questioned what Justin is being paid to do and where is that tracked; Jeff shared that he signs off on the timesheets, including Justin’s hours. 
Alex made the motion to accept the bills as presented, Tami seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

Director’s Report-Sarah
Sarah and her husband took a ‘real’ (unplugged) vacation last weekend, so she did not keep up on calls and/or emails. She met with Jonell (virtually) and has been trying to catch up with Lauren but so far has been unsuccessful as they have had alternating time off recently. 

TNA is due to come today (1/21) to seal the electric panel on the side of the store building

Tony at Palouse Gutters has been unreachable, Sarah will continue to try and get a hold of him. 
There are heat/thermostat issues going on in the library; Tami thinks it is a programming issue. She will follow up on this. 

Sarah said she would be in touch with Lannette at Signs and Designs in Colfax soon to get signage for her office area asap. 

Lois mentioned that this would be a good time for an LCP newsletter-to share all that is going on. Brief discussion but no solid plan at this time.
Jeff suggested that Palouse gutters look at the Andrus Building while they are in town as well. 
Shawn Mills is going to start working on some of the maintenance items; there was brief discussion about him going inside people’s businesses or homes without being an employee, being insured and having a background check done. It was decided he will just do the exterior items for now. 
Bethany has had many phone conversations with Empire Disposal, but there is still no satisfactory solution to the safety issue with the garbage from residents at the apartments. She will continue to work on a solution Empire is happy with-Jeff suggested we have our next LCP meeting there in the community room, so we can actually view all the items we are discussing in meetings. 
Lois mentioned that the sidewalk near the apartments has some very slick spots with the cold weather. 

Store Building-no updates

Apartments-There is a request from a resident for a handrail on the other side of her doorway; she is prone to falls; Tami shared that from her EMT point of view, this was necessary. 
Lois mentioned that Angela at the City was trying to find out if LCP could have them fill the cracks in the parking lot when they are doing the same nearby. TBD. 
Andrus Building-Jeff shared that there will be more work done on the roof when the weather improves. 
Café-no updates
Lois shared that a new bank account has been set up at the Bank of Eastern Washington for Executive Director-for her salary and Main Street program expenditures. 
Rock Houses-Alex
There is still work to do-next is looking at pricing for foam insulation; they have a great volunteer ready to sheetrock.
Next step on the Heritage Museum is to ask Bob C. and Kathleen R. for blueprints for the LCP Board to review for final adjustments and work on the layout; then to get workers lined up. 
The question came up about whether LCP will be renting the rock houses while there is still construction going on-this was pondered but no final decision was made today. 
Alex and Jeff were asked to present at the Heritage Caucus-Jeff will be doing this (virtually). 

.09 Application
Jeff and Leslie will be keeping an eye out for the application. LCP still has $6,000 available at this time. 

Tiles update-Lois shared that the company working on them is having issues with the process but is still working on the surface coming out to LCP’s satisfaction.  They sent an email with examples which was shared with the board. 
Alex mentioned that the grain building that recently collapsed at the Ritzville Grain Growers site in LaCrosse might have items (beams?) that might be salvageable for potential use at the Rock Houses-and could even be referenced there. 

Lois brought up a confidentiality issue-she was at Startin’s recently and heard Justin down the street discussing loudly that ‘they pay $100/month rent’ and his sister said, ‘I know they do’.  It was not known exactly what tenant they were discussing, but this was agreed by the board to be an issue of confidentiality. Sarah agreed to print out the confidentiality forms for the board and staff to sign. 

Lois asked how often the board would prefer to review the financial statements-Paige mentioned that auditors like at least the Executive Committee to review it once a month, but Jeff said the rest probably only need to see it once per quarter. 

Brief discussion re: security cameras for the LCP buildings with the uptick in drug dealing in LaCrosse. 

Jeff stepped out; Peggy closed the meeting at 8:12am. 

Next meeting will be on February 4th at the Apartments’ Community Room. 















